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DIVISION MEMORANDUM 
No. DM-CID-2020-230 
 
TO  : ALL  SCHOOL HEADS and SDOIN PERSONNEL 
     
FROM  : JOANN A. CORPUZ EdD, CESO VI 
    Schools Division Superintendent 
 
SUBJECT :            RESULTS OF THE NATIONAL COMPETITIONS ON STORYBOOK WRITING 

 
DATE  : April 27, 2020 
 

 
1. In reference to the results of the National Competitions on Storybook Writing (Filipino) 

forwarded by the Bureau of Learning Delivery of the Department of Education (BLD-
DepEd) Central Office via messenger dated April 15, 2020, the Schools Division of Ilocos 
Norte (SDOIN) commends the following teachers whose stories are included in the 
Reading Treasury  and their  school heads in recognition and appreciation of their great 
contribution in promoting  the learners to read and inspiring  them to love reading. 

 

Name Title of the 
Storybook 

School School Head District 

Geraldyn P. 
Fernandez 

-Si Buknoy, Ang 
Gadget Boy 
-Ang Hardin ng 
Pag-asa 

San Nicolas 
Elementary 
School 

Dr. Rolen 
Oracion 

San Nicolas 

Reymart Jay G. 
Ballesteros 

Ang Kamay Ni 
Waway 

Paddagan 
Elementary 
School(former 
school) 
 
Solsona Central 
Elementary 
School (present 
school) 

Miss Marilyn 
Tumalip 
(former SH) 
 
 
Ms. Madelyn 
A. Baliton 
(present SH) 

Bangui 
 
 
 
 
Solsona 
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Ruby P. Fermin Ang 
Mahiwagang 
Pakwan 

Bagbag 
Elementary 
School 

Mrs. 
Rosemarie Z. 
Fermin 
(former SH) 
 
Mr. Romualdo 
S. Manuel Jr. 
(present SH) 

Solsona 

Roma Jojaine 
Taroma 
Arizabal 

Banta ng 
Kalikasan 

Monte 
Elementary 
School 
 
 
 

Mrs. 
Carmencita 
Debura F. Paz 
(former SH) 
 
Mrs. Fortunata  
A. Sacro 
(present SH) 

Paoay 

Madeleine T. 
Nicolas 

Nang Bumait Si 
Kit 

San Nicolas 
Elementary 
School  

Dr. Orlando 
Pascua 
(former SH) 
 
Dr. Rolen 
Oracion 
(present SH) 

San Nicolas 

 
2. Congratulations to the winners and their school heads. 
3. Immediate dissemination of the contents of this Memorandum to all concerned is 

desired. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


